There seemed to conflicting interpretations of this order and Mr. Lanzillotti has been invited in for clarificiation. He presented the events leading up to the court decision and indicated that interest available as of the date in the order was currently approximately \$300.00. Mr. Lanzillotti stated two choices that might be available since it was the hope of the Selectmen to have more monies available from the fund which had originally been established in the amount of \$2500.00 and had accumulated more than \$3000.00 in interest. The first choice would be to move the monument to the existing site of the War Memorial on the Town Common, thus qualifying the Common site for the expenditure of the Fund, the second choice would be to go back to the court and try to get them to agree to release the excess funds over \$2500.00. Mr. Lanzillotti felt that the Town would have to agree to take permanent care of the monument and prove that it was covered under the Town insurance policy. Discussion ensued on the two choices presented, cost of moving the monument had been looked into and seemed to be excessively high. Mr. Lanzillotti stressed that if we accept responsibility for the monument and show proof of insurance then the court would probably look favorably upon releasing the funds available over the original \$2500.00 with approval from N. H. Charitable Trusts and this money could then be spent for the general improvement of the Town Common area. The Selectmen also discussed with Mr. Lanzillotti the money available in the "Poor Relief Fund" and agreed to request in writting \$2500.00 now for expenses in financial assistance for 1989. This amount would receive further review in December when budgets were being scrutinized.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:20 pm after checks had been signed and mail reviewed.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Gendron, Administrative Assistant